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We gather on Gunaikurnai Country. We pay our respects to their Elders; past, present and emerging.    
We also acknowledge the ongoing living culture and connection to Country of all First Peoples.    

 

Tuesday 6th &      

Wednesday 7th May  

$1 - $10 gifts 

Raffle Tickets 50c each 

Parents who have previously indicated 

they will help with the stalls, your 

attendance would be much              

appreciated from 9.00am - 10:30am 

on these dates.  

*$10 is a sufficient amount for students to bring for their gift and there is a limit of $5 per student for raffle tickets.  

If students are buying for a grandparent they may have more money. 

Thank you to those who have kindly offered to provide Eggs and    

Bacon for our Mother's Day breakfast. Please deliver goods to the 

office before Thursday, 8th May. Thank you. 



 

Dear Families and Friends, 

We had a terrific beginning to Term Two with our year three and four students at camp in Gelantipy. Yes, 

the weather was ordinary, but the students didn’t notice, and they all appeared to have a wonderful time. 

There is nothing quite like getting up to the high country with the clean air, bush and mud! Many thanks 

go out to our teachers and the Karoonda Park staff for facilitating another very successful camp           

experience. As part of their rehabilitation of the area we have been involved in tree planting ceremonies on 

our last few visits. We now have several trees up there with a St Brendan’s label. 

On Friday, 25 April our school came together to march at the 11am ANZAC day ceremony. Our school 

captains, Sadie Williams and Leon Alwyn were asked to read a poem at the ceremony. Sadie and Leon   

prepared the poem and read with clarity. The words of the poem really captured the hearts of the Lakes 

community We have included the poem in this newsletter for everyone to appreciate. 

This week we welcomed Emily Farmer and her family to St Brendan’s CPS. Emily joins our year three 

cohort and she has already made a positive start to her new school. 

 

 

We have plenty happening next week at St Brendan’s. We are hoping for good weather as on Wednesday 

and Thursday we have Denis Huffer visiting school to run lessons in athletics. St Brendan’s share a great 

relationship with Denis and our students are so lucky to be exposed to his teaching techniques and          

immense knowledge of the athletics discipline.  

On Friday, 9 May we celebrate our Mother’s Day breakfast which is always a lovely way to lead into the 

weekend. During the week we will conduct the Mother’s Day stalls for students to purchase gifts for their 

mums. Thank you to the parents who have offered to assist us in running the stalls. Following the       

breakfast, we will roll into our athletics carnival which is one of the most enjoyable days on our calendar. 

It is sure to be a fun week. I look forward to seeing you here.     

Kind Regards, 

Matthew Hamer 

Confidence and Motivation  

 https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/confidence-motivation-au 

Building confidence and motivation in young people is essential for their development 

and overall wellbeing. Supporting these traits means encouraging your child to set  

realistic goals, celebrate their achievements, and learn from setbacks.  Confidence  

allows young people to believe in their abilities, face challenges with resilience, and 

feel empowered in their decisions. Meanwhile, motivation drives them to pursue    

interests, strive for personal growth, and stay engaged in school and other activities. 

By fostering a supportive environment at home, parents can help nurture these        

qualities, providing their children with the tools they need to navigate life's ups and 

downs and maintain a positive, proactive mindset. 

"Confidence and motivation are two critical ingredients for young people's success. Supporting your 
child to help nurture these qualities allows them to believe in their abilities and navigate life's      
challenges with resilience and a positive outlook."  

Dr Michael Carr-Gregg 

https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/confidence-motivation-au


  Up Coming Events 

Term 2   

 MAY 2025  

Week 3 Monday 5th Full Winter Uniform from today 
Division Cross Country 

 Tuesday 6th Mother’s Day Stall 

 Wednesday 7th Mother’s Day Stall 

 Thursday 8th 3.30pm First Communion Parent Workshop 

 Friday 9th Mother’s Day Breakfast 
St Brendan’s Athletics Carnival 

 Sunday 11th Mother’s Day  

Week 4 Tuesday 13th 9.10am Year 3, 3/4 Prayer 
TACO TUESDAY 

 Wednesday 14th 5.00pm Year 6 Melbourne Camp Information Session 

 Friday 16th 9.10am Whole School Prayer : St Brendan’s Feast 
2.30pm Assembly - School Captains 

 CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK  

Week 5 Tuesday 20th 9.10am Year 6 Prayer 

 Thursday 22nd Maths Afternoon 

 Friday 23rd 9.10am Year 2 Mass 
District Winter Sports 

 Sunday 25th First Communion Commitment Mass 



UNIFORM 

This is an important requirement and must be worn by every child each day. Your support in this matter is            

paramount to its effectiveness. We pride ourselves on our uniform and need the support of all families in ensuring 

that this policy is strictly adhered to. Generally summer uniform is worn in Terms One and Four and winter uniform 

is worn in Terms Two and Three. There is changeover period for uniforms at the beginning of Term Two and Term 

Four. 

UNIFORM ITEMS - Available from Nick’s in Bairnsdale Most items are regulation, meaning that the school has 
determined the style or manufacture.   

Regulation Winter Uniform: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOYS & GIRLS 

Blue polo shirt with emblem (Short Sleeve)  

Navy track pants without logos 

Bomber Jacket / Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem) 

White sports socks (above ankle) – below ankle footlet style not acceptable (no logos). 

Running shoes / sneakers (not skate or fashion shoes) 

HAIR - Hair longer than  collar length, must 

be tied back completely. This is to help    

restrict the spread of nits and lice and for   

student safety. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, 

scrunchies and clips must be blue, black or 

brown. 

JEWELLERY - is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, 

no more than one small matching pair of studs or    

sleepers in the ear lobe - gold, silver or gemstone, a   

religious medallion on a chain to be worn under clothing.  

Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted. 

BOYS GIRLS 

Sky blue long/short sleeve shirt  Winter Tunic (Year F,1,2,3) 

Grey trousers  Winter Skirt (Year 4/5/6)  

Bomber Jacket (with emblem) Blue long sleeve blouse                                             

Polar Fleece /Jacket (with emblem) Bomber Jacket (with emblem) 

Grey socks - above ankle (no logos)                                  Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem) 

Black leather school shoes/boots

  

Navy tights/white school socks –above  

ankle (no logos)  

 Navy ‘Midford’ Pant                                     

 Black leather school shoes or buckle/

lace-up/T-bar  

Uniform reminder: Students are required to wear jumpers and 

tracksuit pants to school on sports uniform days. Many          

students are presenting to the office in the morning, cold,      

requesting jumpers. Please ensure your child brings a jumper 

to school each day. Thank you. 

(Black Shorts may be worn under tracksuit pants for sport and outside play.) 

 





 

ANZAC Day March 

On the 25th of April we attended the ANZAC march. 
The school captains, Sadie and Leon read a poem. 
There was also a band that played and sang songs to 
help us remember the ANZACS who fought for our 
country. The band did  very well in the hot weather. We 
are so happy that lots of people from St Brendan’s and 
other schools were able to come.  
We all had a wonderful time at the ANZAC march and it helped us remember 
those who fought in World War 2. 
Written by Josie, Sienna & Billie  



 



 
On Friday 25th April, we attended the ANZAC day commemoration ceremony.  
Mr Hamer walked us up to the RSL Lakes Entrance President and we introduced      
ourselves. His name was Tony. Tony gave us a seat at the front for our poem, and 
handed us a brochure of the timetable for the ANZAC day ceremony. 

As the ceremony went on our hearts began to race. We were amazed by how fluently 
others before us spoke.  
Finally the time came for us to deliver our poem. The first few paragraphs of the poem 
were very scary. As we kept reading, the rhythm of 
the poem sunk in and we were in sync. The scary 
part was, as I was reading a big bug crawled up my 
arm. It crawled up my back and Sadie standing   
behind me was just glad it wasn't on her. 
 

As the ceremony came to an end, it was concluded 
with the laying of the community wreaths. Callum, 
Leon and myself laid the wreath for St Brendan's 
primary school. It was a day of great importance 
and had many valuable teachings. 
Lest We Forget! 
 

Written by Leon Alwyn & Sadie Williams 











 

Seagulls Netball 

 

On the 26th of April the Lakes Entrance Football 
& Netball club played against Boisdale-Briagolong 
in Round 2 of the East Gippsland Football Netball 

league competition. There were 7 lakes netball 
teams competing on the day. It was a long day, 

but the U13 team had their first win.  

 

It was an early start to the day. The U13 girls had 
to get there at 8:15am to prepare for the match. 

We had to do warm-ups including stretches, 
shooting and running. Around 45 minutes later we had our positions 
and were on the court. I played GD which is short for goal defence.  

 

It was a high scoring game and in the end, the scores were 18-28 and 
the Seagulls left the court with a win! Later that day the U15s, U17s, 
and the senior teams played. We also stayed to watch Ms Witherow 

play and Fi umpire. 
 

It was a fun day and one of the best things was playing netball with my 
friends.   

 

Written by Lacey Lee 







 

 

The 2025 Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now 

open and St Brendan’s is excited to be participating.  

The PRC application offers a range of exciting features including: 

• access to a library catalogue (including book images and blurbs) 

• a modern user-friendly interface 

• rewarding  students with badges as challenge milestones are achieved 

• the option for students to mark books as a favourite, give them a star rating or complete a book 

review 

 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of 

reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a 

set number of books by 5th September, 2025. 

Children from Foundation to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents 

and teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian   

Premier and former Premiers. 

To view the booklist and for more information about the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: 

vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge  

The Premiers Reading Challenge has an online recording system which is intended for students to enter 

their books at home.   

Students wishing to participate, need to send  

Katrina an email at: 

kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au 

They will then be emailed their username,       

password and details to access the online          

computer system.  

mailto:kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au


FRIDAY 9TH  
MAY    

Supporting School Events 
As in previous years we will not be running a formal Parents and Friends committee in 2025.  Alternatively, 
it is the School Advisory Committees recommendation that we provide families with a list of events taking 
place over the course of the year requesting that families select one or two events they can assist with. 
Prior to this event taking place,  volunteers will be contacted by the school with more details. 
This initiative supports the school by spreading the workload and ensuring our students can enjoy all the           

opportunities we have in place. Please    
remember, all volunteers must have a     
current Working With Children Card which 
has been presented to the school office. 
The survey can be found on PAM. You will 
have a new alert listed, highlighted in red, 
“Connect Surveys - Supporting School 
Events”. Follow the prompts to complete.  
Please select one or two of the events named that you can assist with.  
Your help is greatly appreciated. 

The activities that you can come and 
help at school with: 

Taco Tuesday 

Mother’s Day Stalls Mother’s Day Breakfast 

Athletics Day Father’s Day Stalls 

Father’s Day Breakfast Graduation 



St Brendan’s Op Shop has   
second hand school uniform  
available.  
St Brendan’s School uniform 
available $3.00 per item      
unless  otherwise marked.  
Open 10am-3pm  Tuesday,     
Wednesday & Thursday. 
 

When picking up and dropping off your child we ask all 
parents to observe the following procedures at St 
Brendan's CPS. 
 
Collecting Students from School Grounds – Child 
Safety As you would understand, child safety is the 
number one priority for schools. As circumstances 
evolve, we want to ensure we have the best possible 
practice in place. Please note the following                
requirements for collecting students at the end of the 
day. 
 
Collecting from the church gate –  
Students in years Foundation, One and Two will remain 
with their class teacher at the end of the day just      
outside their classroom. The church gates will be open 
at 3.15pm, at which time parents are required to enter 
the school grounds to collect their children from the 
class teachers. This action is in place to avoid           
situations where students leave the school grounds 
and run into the church gate car park area without an 
adult being present. 
  
Please use the appropriate car park entry and exit. 
Please do not drive across the footpath to enter or exit 
the car park. We have students and other pedestrians 
using the footpath.  
 
Collecting from the administration office 
Please enter the gates and collect your child from the 
junior classroom area or your child from years Three to 
Six may meet you just inside the gates. Students are 
not to leave the grounds and cross the car park area 
without an adult walking with them. 
If dropping students off in the morning, you must also 
walk them into school. Please do not use the disabled 
parking bay without permission to do so. 
 
Collecting from car line 
Typically, St Brendan’s staff are there to organise     
students into cars at the end of the day. If you wish to 
park and collect your child, please use the crosswalk 
and an adult must walk with their child/ren. Drop off at 
the beginning of the day should take place at the bus 
stop area. 
 
Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
Regards, 

Matthew Hamer 

Principal 



Uniform - Together with The Athlete's Foot, Bairnsdale, we have a new School Rewards Program that is a great fundraising 

opportunity for St Brendan’s.  $5 from every pair of shoes purchased is being donated back to your school. This applies to the 

whole family across our fantastic range of school, sports, work and casual. 

 



Uniform Reminders 

 

JEWELLERY is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, no more than 

one small plain matching pair of studs or sleepers in the ear lobe - gold, silver or       

gemstone, a religious medallion on a chain to be worn under clothing.               

Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted.   

 

HAIR is to be kept neat and tidy at all times.  Hair longer than collar length, 

must be tied back completely. This is to help restrict the spread of nits and 

lice and for student safety. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, scrunchies and 

clips must be blue, black or brown. 

It is not appropriate for children to come to school with dyed or                 

inappropriate hair styles as deemed by the Principal.   

Year 3-6 ICT Student User Agreement 
Please read together with your child/ren and return the 

signed agreement ASAP. Thank you 



 



  

 

It’s Aussie Rules without the tackling. Teams 

range from 5-9 players per side, so kids feel 

safe learning footy and building confidence, 

while still having fun. Each session starts with 

15 minutes of skills before putting those skills 

into action with 45 minutes of fun, modified 

game play. 

Registrations are now open. Please go https://
www.playhq.com/afl/register/3c7cfe 
The cost for the program is $85 for a 9-week 
program ending 27th June 2025 
All participants receive a Superkick Kit. This is 
delivered directly to participants. 
Please read through the terms of participation 
before signing up, available here: https://
www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-
nines-afl-superkick/ 

Registrations are now open. Please go https://
www.playhq.com/afl/register/489e7c 
The cost for the program is $91. 
The program will run for 9 weeks ending 27th 
June 2025 
You can find our terms of participation here: 
https://play.afl/play/auskick/terms 
 
There is no set uniform for Auskick & Superkick 
sessions, just ensure your child is comfortable 
to be able to participate in all activities.  
We recommend sports clothing and either   
runners or footy boots.  
Many participants choose to wear their AFL 
team’s colours and jumpers. 
 
Superkick & Auskick are volunteer run           
programs and require parental support. 
If you are able to help, please contact               
Co-Ordinator David Behan on 0430 031 703 

https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/3c7cfe
https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/3c7cfe
https://www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-nines-afl-superkick/
https://www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-nines-afl-superkick/
https://www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-nines-afl-superkick/
https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/489e7c
https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/489e7c
https://play.afl/play/auskick/terms



